## TOWN OF STRATTON CEMETERY COMMISSION

## Minutes April 25, 2016

Members present: Chris Liller and Kent Young.

Meeting came to order at 7:15pm at the Stratton Town Office.

## Annual Mowing bids:

Ben Lowe (who currently mows cemeteries):

Ball \$80.00 per mowing
Pike Hollow \$75.00 per mowing
Willis \$65.00 per mowing
Eddy \$25.00 per mowing
North \$70.00 per mowing

Blodgett \$25.00 per mowing total \$340.00 per mowing

## Re-Pete Property Maintenance Service:

Ball \$100.00 per mowing
Pike Hollow \$85.00 per mowing
Willis \$85.00 per mowing
Eddy \$35.00 per mowing
North \$75.00 per mowing

Blodgett \$35.00 per mowing total \$415.00 per mowing

Kent Young stated that VLCT-PACIF will now apply a percentage to hired work not covered by Workman's Compensation Insurance. Ben Lowe apparently does not have coverage, therefore, we should add 5.7%, as per the VLCT-PACIF chart, to cover the extra expense to the Town. This would add \$19.38 to Ben Lowe's bid. Re-Pete Property Maintenance Service has Workman's Compensation Insurance, so no change was made to that bid.

Chris Liller moved to accept Ben Lowe's bid. Larry Bills seconded – all concurred.

The Commission agreed to continue with last year's project of procuring Cemetery markers for each cemetery, as budgeted for 2016/17 and to add a larger entrance to Willis Cemetery so that an excavator can access it.

Chris Liller moved to adjourn. Larry Bills seconded and the meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.

Submitted by,

David Kent Young

Kent Young

**Cemetery Commissioner**